From: Moira Newell

To: Sunnica Energy Farm

Subject: Re: Sunnica Application changes

Date: 16 May 2022 06:47:49

Unique Reference: 20030453

I am in favour of delaying.

I am concerned about these potential changes and potential impact. I've spent months trying to find out more about the plans and attended as many webinars and consultations as was possible and even then Sunnica provided very limited information and could not answer many of our collective questions.

This appears to be a very significant change and option 3 would seem to be increasing the size of the substation in West A as well as perhaps changes to the other ones in East A and East B. We already don't have enough information on the original proposals and I am very suspicious that Sunnica does not fully appreciate the size of this development and they do not seem in possession of all the facts and considerations themselves as they have yet to determine voltage and size of BESS for example.

I also don't see how they could possibly submit sufficient documentary evidence and proposals in time nor seek all relevant input. Who will be consulted and would there be a full public consultation even? So basically the delay should be granted.

Yours faithfully

Moira Newell

Sent from my iPhone

On 12 May 2022, at 17:54, Moira Newell wrote:

Unique Reference: 20030453

I am concerned about these potential changes and potential impact. I've spent months trying to find out more about the plans and attended as many webinars and consultations as was possible and even then Sunnica provided very limited information and could not answer many of our collective questions. I live in Chippenham.

This appears to be a very significant change and option 3 would seem to be increasing the size of the substation in West A as well as perhaps changes to the other ones in East A and East B. We already don't have enough information on the original proposals and I am very suspicious that Sunnica does not fully appreciate the size of this development and they do not seem in possession of all the facts and considerations themselves as they have yet to determine voltage and size of BESS for example.

I also don't see how they could possibly submit sufficient documentary evidence and proposals in time nor seek all relevant input. Who will be consulted and would there be a full public consultation even? So basically I object to this.

Yours faithfully

Moira Newell